# WHITE HORSE PRESCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Telephone 07902 987475

Email: whitehorsepreschool@gmail.com Website www.whitehorsepreschool.co.uk

### WELCOME BACK FROM LOCKDOWN

A warm welcome back to the little ones who returned from Monday 1st June. It is great to be back in setting and hope our little ones at home are looking forward to re-joining us in September. Should you wish your little one to return for the remainder of our Summer Term then please do get in touch with Maria as they would be more than welcome to join us.

# OUR LOCKDOWN 2020 PHOTO ALBUM

The children have enjoyed looking at all the photos families have sent in of what their friends have been up to at home over Lockdown. We have begun to stick them into our Lockdown 2020 album for the little ones to share in setting.









#### THANK YOU

A massive thank you to the Reilly family for very kindly donating a gazebo for us to use to protect the children from the sun in our freeflow outdoor area.....it has had lots of use with all this warm weather we have been having recently.



# END OF YEAR ASSESSMENTS

It is hard to believe that we are reaching the end of the preschool year as of Friday 17th July 2020 which will be our last day of term. We will be uploading children's end of year assessments to Tapestry for parents to view in the next couple of weeks, Children who have not attended recently will have an assessment based on when we last saw them in setting.

# NEW FOR SEPTEMBER 2020 AND OPEN DAYS

We will be introducing In the Moment

Planning from September 2020 so keep an eye on your emails for further details. We have two new staff members starting in September, Hannah and Viv both of whom were successful at interview back in March but due to Lockdown have not been able to start sooner. We look forward to welcoming them on board soon. Viv will be in setting for two days this term and Hannah is hoping to pop into say hello too. Myself and Louise will still be in setting every day.

Diana has decided to commence her studies in September to become an Early Years Teacher so sadly will not be returning to the setting. We will miss her greatly however wish her well for her future in teaching. We will be holding two Open Days (Mon 20th July from 1-3pm and Tues 21st July from 10am-12pm) as an opportunity for current parents to meet the new staff as well as potential new families to view the setting. Should you wish to bring your little one along then do get in touch with Maria to book a day and time due to current social distancing rules.